
PANHELLENIC ASSOCIATION
GENERAL ASSEMBLY
Date: 9/29/2022

I. Call meeting to order

II. Roll Call

III. The Panhellenic Creed

IV. Motion to Approve the Minutes

A. Motion, Sigma Kappa-7:16pm

B. Second, Chi Omega- 7:16 pm

V. All SFL update

VI. Executive Officer Reports

VII. Chapter Delegate Reports

VIII. Old Business

IX. New Business

X. Announcements

XI. Motion to Adjourn Meeting

A. Motion- Chi Omega- 7:41

B. Second- Alpha Chi Omega- 7:41

V. All SFL Update, Caitlyn Gastfield - cgastfield@ku.edu:

● Sad to miss this week!
● If you need to meet with me: https://caitlyngastfield.youcanbook.me/

○ Concerns about the PHA/SFL community, questions about PHA exec, officer transition
prep for yourself or other officers, just to chat!

● Still time to apply to work for our office as an SFL Ambassador: Job Details | University of Kansas
(brassring.com)

VI. Executive Officer Reports

President, Isobel Langham, phapresident.ku@gmail.com:

● Hello! Thank you all for spreading the word about our Sylas and Maddy’s event, as well as Mud
Volleyball. They have a great success and bonding experience. We have more events like them
on the way!

https://docs.google.com/document/u/0/d/1vLTMribhRKU6U1eBAzcXsAvVbHngKP54FpRc8YfLk7Q/edit
mailto:cgastfield@ku.edu
https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fcaitlyngastfield.youcanbook.me%2F&data=05%7C01%7Ccgastfield%40ku.edu%7C98d77aef312c4985307808daa0a862a6%7C3c176536afe643f5b96636feabbe3c1a%7C0%7C0%7C637998942310916441%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=RrAVwmjgj5fhYTNMoFSOEFAPy%2FP8U1R0FE%2BgpUsb8Kw%3D&reserved=0
https://sjobs.brassring.com/TGnewUI/Search/home/HomeWithPreLoad?partnerid=25752&siteid=5542&PageType=JobDetails&jobid=4590547
https://sjobs.brassring.com/TGnewUI/Search/home/HomeWithPreLoad?partnerid=25752&siteid=5542&PageType=JobDetails&jobid=4590547
mailto:phapresident.ku@gmail.com


● There are 4 chapters who have not filled out the google form to be included in the PHA
Newsletter. If I do not receive your submission by tomorrow evening, your chapter will not be
included :(.

● The next President Roundtable is 10/6.
● REMINDER: Attendance is mandatory at all roundtables. If the respective officer can not attend,

they will need to delegate someone from their chapter to attend!
○ Article V, Section 10: “If a chapter is not represented at a roundtable, without prior

approval from the corresponding council member, the Chapter President will be notified
to come in for an informal discussion with the Director of Judicial Affairs. If this is a
repeated offense, a mediation (peer accountability meeting) will occur.”

Vice President, Katie Shipley, kuphavp@gmail.com:

● I apologize for my absence this week! If you need anything, please reach out to me via email or
come to my office hours!

● Community service fines are due today! If your chapter does not turn them in by GA, you will be
placed on financial probation!

● All but two chapters have turned in their FFR Fines + PHA Dues. If your chapter has not turned in
these items, they are still placed on financial probation and will not be allowed to vote in any
Panhellenic Council meetings until all outstanding dues + fines are paid.

● The GA dates have been changed slightly. Instead of meeting 12/1, we will be meeting on 12/8.
This is due to the placement of Thanksgiving this year. I appreciate your flexibility!

Director of Health and Safety, Blaine Van Hoosier, kupharisk@gmail.com:

● CARE Sisters first meeting of the Fall semester will be Tuesday October 4th 5:15-6:30pm
○ Reminder that applications will open in October!!

● Mental Illness Awareness Week is October 2nd-7th.
○ This year's MIAW Is centered around the theme "What I Wish I Had Known" where we

will focus on the power of lived experience. Each day throughout the week, we will be

elevating the voices of the people with lived experience to talk about the components of

their recovery where they learned something that could have helped them sooner.

○ https://www.nami.org/get-involved/awareness-events/mental-illness-awareness-week -

website has statistics, videos to end stigma, relevant blogs, and ways to spread

awareness.

● Operation Immunization!!

○ OP IM UPDATED 2022.pdf - Updated list of Flu Shot clinics

○ Flu Shot Clinic Fyler - Fall 2022.pdf - Info regarding cost, eligibility, logistics, etc.

● National Collegiate Alcohol Awareness Week is October 18th-22nd

○ Great time for prevention education and workshops surrounding safe drinking!!

○ https://hero.ku.edu/atod-resouces - KU HERO resources for Alcohol, Tobacco, and other

drug use

● Working with Student Conduct to set up a presentation for next GA. This presentation will be

shared with you all to give at your individual chapters!

● Setting up a House/Facilities Manager Roundtable for this semester.

mailto:kuphavp@gmail.com
mailto:kupharisk@gmail.com
https://www.nami.org/get-involved/awareness-events/mental-illness-awareness-week
https://drive.google.com/open?id=1p957IrcaPfrUg8GRP-Qy94GOmaFO45nb
https://drive.google.com/open?id=1F__Ygc6VkiJAHJ2OViptWgnrYoCDPejv
https://hero.ku.edu/atod-resouces


Director of Public Relations, Anna Avery, kuphapr@gmail.com:

● Sylas & Maddy’s was a huge success! Thank you for spreading the word!
● Contact Officers (place to find Office Hours) are in the LinkTree
● In the process of scheduling our Fall Roundtable for Public Relations! This will be very discussion

based, and I’m excited to see what everyone has to say!
● In the works: Panhellenic Merchandise!

○ We are playing with several designs, but if any of you have an idea you would love to see
happen, please let me know!

○ Proceeds will go towards future PNM scholarships or Circle of Sisterhood, still in the
works

○ Thinking trucker hats, henleys, tote bags, hoodies :)
● Keep me in the loop with your chapter’s upcoming events; I want to share!

○ This includes event photos, I LOVE sharing content and want to make sure I have the
opportunity to represent all 11 chapters equally :)

Director of Recruitment Programming, Allie Zapp, phakurecruit@gmail.com:

● I held the last roundtable of my term yesterday
○ Wonderful ideas and feedback for FFR23

Director of Judicial Affairs, Avery Amerio, kuphajudicial@gmail.com:

● Bylaws workshop on Thursday, October 13th at 5pm (before GA)! At least one representative
from each chapter will need to be there!

○ If you haven’t sent me who will be present, put it in your minutes (you don’t have to say
it out loud) and I’ll read it over!

○ throw any questions, comments, concerns in here!2022 Bylaws Workshop

Director of Interfraternal Relations & Member Development, Molly Bruns pharelations.ku@gmail.com:

● The New Member Committee application will be launching October 10 and will close on Stop
Day.  This is open to any member who has joined their respective chapter from Spring 22 - Fall 22
and will serve in this role from Spring 23 - Fall 23.

○ Each chapter should have one representative on the committee
○ The selection of this committee will happen in January after turnover
○ Please encourage New Members to apply, it is a great opportunity to get involved in

overall community leadership
○ Here is a description of the committee

New Member Development Committee Job Description and Eligibility
● The LDST 301 information is now up to date on the website

Director of Recruitment Personnel, Lainie Stein, ku.pha.cor@gmail.com:

● Been getting a lot of new member contracts((:
● If your chapter is having a COR Event, let us know. We would love to post about it and help in any

way we can.
○ There are still some PNMs interested

● Chapters eligible for COR:
○ Alpha Chi Omega

https://docs.google.com/document/d/1CKy9i2g1mcEsXieUwpPY-gmB-me5fRPOFQud9B6K3Qg/edit?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1CWgkUs_Kr1jGTRtC-hMww6Mdnbxy8dcwdtKtk9is44M/edit?usp=sharing
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○ Alpha Delta Pi
○ Tri Delta
○ Kappa Delta
○ Sigma Kappa

Director of Recruitment Education, Maggie Maloney, pharecruiteducation@gmail.com:

● Looking to schedule the Recruitment Counselor Info Session for the first week of November!
○ Please ask your chapter’s exec if this is something that would help gain the interest of

your members/would be helpful for those interested in the position and want to learn
more!

○ Date: November 3rd (ask your Exec boards next time you see them I will follow up with
an email either tomorrow or early next week)

● Feedback forms need to be completed by tomorrow, September 30th

Director of Philanthropy and Community Service, Sejal Thapa, phacommservice@gmail.com:

● So sorry to miss you all again this week! I am positive I will be at the next GA!
● Mud Volleyball Tournament was a blast! Thank you to all for being patient and reciprocative of

all the information and updates regarding it. It was so much fun and a success!
● Please push to chapters about the Rusty Taco Percentage Day today! Go after GA with some

other delegates!!
○ I can update you all on the proceeds accumulated after this week at the next GA!

● Reminder to engage your members in other chapters philanthropy events!
● With mid-terms looming, a reminder that we are halfway through the semester and 10 hours per

member will be due on stop day before finals

● Community Service event tomorrow in KC for 4 hours:

Director of Diversity and Inclusion, Peyton Hadley, kuphadiversity@gmail.com:

● Please let me know if your chapter is requiring the speaker event!
- Additionally, it’ll be held in BUD 120 and please encourage people to come in person

because I don’t want the Zoom to fill up all the way.
- There will be a limit of 25 zoom spaces per chapter
- Speaker’s name is Qy’Darrius McEachern – https://mceachernspeaks.com/

mailto:pharecruiteducation@gmail.com
mailto:phacommservice@gmail.com
mailto:kuphadiversity@gmail.com
https://mceachernspeaks.com/


Director of Scholarship, Lilly Cleveland, kuphascholarship@gmail.com:

● Lots of responses for Scholar of the Month, can only pick one so remind members that if they
didn’t get selected they can apply again in October

● Keep submitting responses for the tutoring sessions

VII. Chapter Delegate Reports

○ Alpha Chi Omega, Courtney Richardson - courtney.richardson@ku.edu:

■ We are having a date dash tonight at Dempsey’s

■ Super excited for homecoming and have loved all the events we have

participated in thus far.

■ We are taking our composite pictures next week

■ We are having a 90s themed date party at Logies on Thurs. Oct. 13th

■ Our Pizza Pie with Alpha chi event will be on Oct. 19th

■ We can offer positive points for attendance at EIDA speaker

○ Alpha Delta Pi, Taylor Thomas - adpi.tau.panhellenic@gmail.com:

■ So excited for homecoming weekend and the football game! We’re hosting

house tours for alumnae!

■ Men’s Weekend will be October 14-15th!

■ Will be starting our election process for internal positions on Monday by hosting

an “Officer Open House”

■ We cannot require attendance at the speaker in October, but we are providing

incentives (positive points) for those that attend and will show on a projector in

the house for those that cannot attend in person!

○ Chi Omega, Reilly Moreland - reilly.moreland4@gmail.com:

■ Happy Homecoming Week!

■ Had Sisterhood Chats on Monday, talked about resilience

■ Orange Theory sisterhood event on the 30th

■ Big Little is this week

■ Initiation is October 18-22

■ Owloween on October 28 at the TeePee

■ Wish Week November 6-12, more info to come!

■ We will not be requiring attendance for the speaker in October but are offering

points for members who attend

mailto:-courtney.richardson@ku.edu
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○ Delta Delta Delta, Anne Gill - kutrideltavpcr@gmail.com:

■ We are very excited for homecoming and our alumni weekend! We are having a

networking happy hour on Friday, tailgate and housing reveal on Saturday, and

Sunday brunch.

■ Initiation is this Sunday!

■ Having our St.Jude/ALSAC representative speak at our next chapter to wrap up

Childhood Cancer Awareness Month

■ We will be requiring members to attend the EIDA guest speaker and are

planning to set up the Zoom at the house to encourage chapter discussion.

○ Delta Gamma, Taylor Goetten - bkdgpanhellenic@gmail.com:

■ Our big/little reveal was Wednesday

■ We had a service event with AKL and the Lawrence Humane Society on

Wednesday where anyone could come and donate items or money to the

humane society, as well as play with some of the animals from the humane

society

■ This weekend is Delta Gamma Family Weekend!

■ We have a required Human Dignity Workshop by our nationals on October 13th

with a guest speaker coming

■ We have a senior class winery day on October 16th

■ Because we have a required speaker from our nationals the day after the EIDA

guest speaker, we are giving house points to those who attend the EIDA guest

speaker.

○ Gamma Phi Beta, Katie Lamfers - Katie.lamfers@ku.edu:

■ We have our honky tonk date party on Friday at Kane’s family Farm

■ Poster making for the girls on the run 5k will be during lunch next week

■ We are excited for homecoming this week and all the activities

■ Grilled Cheese event will be on October 26th

○ Kappa Alpha Theta, Caroline Steele - kuthetacpo@gmail.com:

■ EIDA speaker is required for all members

■ Family Weekend was so much fun! We had vendors, game day food, and several

activities at the house that our families enjoyed.

■ We are in full swing with homecoming activities!

mailto:kutrideltavpcr@gmail.com
mailto:bkdgpanhellenic@gmail.com
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■ This week is initiation week with big/little, senior/freshman dinner,  and several

other special traditions. We have initiation Saturday morning before the

homecoming game.

■ Date Dash “Down to Business” theme at Rusty Taco was a success on Tuesday

■ Job sells, where interested members can learn about all Theta cabinet positions,

is on Monday

■ CASA Cakes (philanthropy) is October 4 at 6:30. Contact me or any Theta to buy

a $6 ticket for pancakes or to donate to CASA!

■ Our first service event was changed to Oct 16th. We are making tie blankets for

the Lawrence Shelter and Lawrence Humane Society.

○ Kappa Delta, Shayna Holman - kansaskd.panhellenic@gmail.com:

■ Happy Homecoming week!!

■ Governing Council applications are out for the next term!

■ Initiation for formal PC 22 is this Sunday!!

■ We’re hosting an alumnae event at our house before the Homecoming game!

■ KD Fright Night date party October 21st!

■ Our philanthropy event KD Shakes and Fries is October 13th! You can purchase

tickets for $5 ahead of time from any KD or $7 at the door! I will send out a

graphic when we have one so you can share this with your chapters.

■ Carey’s Denim Dash: they don’t need anymore volunteers for the event but

people can still volunteer to walk/run the 5k.

a) https://denimdash4carey.wixsite.com/join5k

○ Kappa Kappa Gamma, Isobel Thornton - kukkgpanhellenic@gmail.com:

■

○ Pi Beta Phi: Olivia Giardino - oliviagiardino5@gmail.com:

■ We had our first car wash philanthropy event and raised over $7,00! Thank you

to everyone who came!

■ We have a mixer with Beta tonight at the Oread

■ Our big/little reveal is October 12th!

■ Due to big/little reveal we will not be making it mandatory to go to the speaker

but will be highly encouraging it!

○ Sigma Kappa, Megan Carlson - panhellenicdelegate.skku@gmail.com:

mailto:kansaskd.panhellenic@gmail.com
https://denimdash4carey.wixsite.com/join5k
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■ We had big/little reveal on Sunday, September 25th, and we are so excited for

all our new pairs!

■ Our initiation week events have been going on all week to celebrate and

enhance the new member experience with interactions with other member

classes

■ Homecoming has been amazing so far, and we’ve loved going to events with the

whole community! The football game this Saturday and alumnae brunch on

Sunday will be an awesome way to end the week!

■ The Walk to End Alzheimer’s will be on Saturday, October 22nd this year, so be

on the look-out for more information on supporting our philanthropy,

Alzheimer’s research!!

■ We will be making the DEIA speaker event on October 12 mandatory for new

members and our DEIA committee only, but we are also highly encouraging all

members, officers, and executive council to attend!

VIII. Old Business

○

IX. New Business

○

X. Announcements

○


